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Our big event for the month at Calvary
was our annual church retreat. We had
Pastor Ezra from Northview Community
Church come to speak on unity from
Ephesians 5. It was a busy weekend, but
the people seemed to enjoy the time
together and learning from God’s Word



The week before our retreat was
Father’s Day, and I was able to
organise a BBQ for the church
to celebrate our fathers. After
the BBQ, we also had our
monthly service for DCC, so it
was another busy Sunday. But I
was glad to be able to bless our
people


